Fall/Winter 2022 Newsletter

Do your best...Be kind to others.

NEWSLETTER FOR ALUMNI, BENEFACTORS, AND FRIENDS



Our School's New Leadership Team

The St. Pius V community is pleased to introduce our new leadership team: Principal Mary Beth Noé and Vice Principal Mrs. Darlene Hallisey.



Mrs. Noé has been in education for 32 years in both public and Catholic schools and is delighted to have taken the next step into a leadership position at St. Pius V School.

Mrs. Hallisey is a proud parent of three St. Pius V alumni. She began working at SPVS in 2004, and was our third grade teacher for 15 years. She is excited to have entered this new role as Vice Principal.

Blessings this Advent Season



Students in all grades are celebrating Advent with prayers, lessons, and activities. We wish all our Alumni, Benefactors, and friends a blessed Advent and a very Merry Christmas!



OPEN HOUSE: January 29th, 2023

We are opening our doors to those who want to learn more about St. Pius V School! If you or someone you know is interested in quality Catholic education for a PreK-8 child, please visit us on Sunday, January 29th, from 4:00-5:30 p.m. All are welcome!



28 Bowler Street Lynn, MA 01904 781-593-8292 www.stpiusvschool.org







Alumni Updates & News

Alumna **DR. MARY (GILHOOLEY) DILL '73** has retired after 40 years in the field of education, including 23 years as school principal at Lynn public schools. We are grateful that she has given back to our community in such a meaningful and impactful way. Read more about her retirement HERE.

The Lynn Police Department swore in several new officers this fall, among them is alumnus ROBERT LIBERGE '08. Alumni DANIEL ASHWELL, KAYLIN DECHENES, and MEGHAN SULLIVAN have also been sworn in during these past few years. They join St. Pius alumni LT. GLENN DUNNIGAN, LT. ROBERT AVERY, SGT. MICHAEL MCHALE, and several other alumni and parents of students who currently serve on the LPD. Officer Meghan Sullivan was named "Officer of the Month" for September after demonstrating exceptional dedication in the performance of her duties. Read more HERE. We are grateful and proud to have all of these officers serving and protecting our city!

Alumnus **DUNCAN WEBB** '96 has been entered into the St. John's Prep Athletic Hall of Fame this October for his achievements in baseball. After graduating from SJP in '00, he went on to play and coach baseball at Amherst College. He currently serves as the Sr. Director of Baseball Resources for the Los Angeles Dodgers!

We Are Going Digital!

Please fill out our Update Form <u>HERE</u> to make sure we have your current contact information.

School Happenings



A special First Day of School visit from Pope Saint Pius V himself!



Our new Coding Club is one of several after school clubs offered to our students.



Pen Rally



School and parish "Trunk or Treat" Event



Our 2022-2023 faculty!

3 Ways You Can Support Our School

DONATE TO OUR ANNUAL FUND

Please consider making a tax deductible donation to the St. Pius V School Annual Giving Fund. Any amount, even \$5, can make an impact on helping us to continue to provide the very best education for our children. You may mail your donation to the school or make a secure donation online at www.stpiusvschool.org/donate. Thank you to those of you who have already donated!

HONOR/MEMORIAL CARDS

These cards are a wonderful way to honor the memory of a friend or loved one. Cards may be picked up in the school office or can be mailed to you. Please call the school office at 781-593-8292.

WRITE US A REVIEW

Sharing your experience and spreading the word about our school is the best way to help keep us fully enrolled. If you or your child attended St. Pius V School, please consider writing a review to help other families make decisions about the best school for their children. You can write reviews at google.com, yelp.com, greatschools.org, privateschoolreview.com, niche.com, or on our Facebook page.